

01/2020
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

GOWDALL PARISH COUNCIL

WHICH TOOK PLACE 
IN THE SOCIAL CENTRE, MAIN STREET, GOWDALL
THURSDAY 9th JANUARY 2020 AT 7.00pm

            Present:  
Councillor C. Emsen - Chairman (in the chair) 


Councillor J. Boasman



Councillor S. Shears


Councillor A. Markot



           In attendance:
Mrs. P.A. Sykes – Clerk

2 Residents
001    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES

 It is a legal requirement that all apologies, forwarded to the Clerk, must contain the reasons for absence from Parish Council meetings.  This information is confidential and will not be minuted.
Apologies were received from Ward Councillor E. Sargeantson and Ward Councillor C. Fox and Councillor T. Wharvell
002   DECLARATION OF INTEREST

In accordance with the Code of Conduct which was adopted by Gowdall Parish Council in November 2019, any member must declare an interest and identify the Agenda item which they think they may have an interest in according to the Declaration of Members Interest and the type of interest being declared.

         Councillor A. Markot declared a non-pecuniary interest under Agenda Item No. 014

         Councillor S. Shears declared a pecuniary interest under Agenda Item No. 013

003
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


RESOLVED - The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Thursday 7th November 2019 were circulated, read and signed as a true copy.
004
TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 Planning Applications

Planning Applications


None to date

Planning Decisions

19/03316/PLF- Conversion of existing agricultural barn to residential accommodation.  Lane End Farm, 3 Main Street, Gowdall. APPROVED

East Riding 

005
TO DISCUSS ANY CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED


ERYC have forwarded their Satisfaction Survey which they would like completing following the Streetscene Walkabout in summer.
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Ward Councillor Caroline Fox has suggested that it is vital that the Parish Council engages with the Fire and Rescue Services under the Emergency Plan for the Parish.  It was decided that Gowdall Parish Council would not be inviting the Emergency Services Representatives to the meetings of Gowdall Parish Council.
            An email from a non-resident of the Parish requesting a Play Area was circulated and read and the Clerk has been instructed to reply stating that the comments have been noted.
006
TO DISCUSS FINANCIAL MATTERS FOR APPROVAL

a.  Accounts for payment

     AJACS – Internal Audit                                                       95.00
              P.A. Sykes – reimbursement  - ink cartridge & paper          29.35

              Cardiac Science                                                                  228.00

              Karen Duffin – Reimbursement for Christmas goods          60.77 

              Paid since 7th November meeting


     Zurich Insurance December 2019                                      257.60
         
     Staff Salary                                                                         728.26

              Inland Revenue                                                                   182.00

                   RESOLVED - All invoices as presented were passed for payment.

            b.  To approve and adopt the Bank Reconciliation as at 31st December 2019 and the    Quarterly Budget Monitor and list of payments to date
                 Resolved – all documents were approved by the Parish Council
            c.
To discuss and approve the Parish Precept to be levied upon ERYC for the 2020/21 Financial year.

                 Resolved – working with the Budget 2020/21 previously approved and after receiving the notification of Band D Tax Base as advised by ERYC it was agreed that the Precept to be levied upon ERYC for 2020/2021 has been increased to £6,714.70p
            d.
To acknowledge and approve the Internal Auditors interim audit
                 Resolved -  the Internal Audit Report was discussed and approved by Council.  Note has been taken of the production of an up to date Risk Assessment with the end of year accounts.
007
TO FURTHER DISCUSS THE PROPOSED GRITTING ROUTE FOR WINTER 2020

After much discussion and receiving helpful information from the Vice Chairman it was                         decided that the Chairman would write to ERYC requesting that the roads within the Parish of Gowdall could be raised from a Secondary Route to a Primary Route.  The chief reason is because of the Children’s Walking Route through the Parish in all weather and which has been imposed upon the Parish by ERYC.  ERNLLCA are to be contacted for help setting out the responsibility of the Parish Council if they decide to fund their own Gritting of the roads.
008
TO RE-VISIT THE CHILDREN’S WALKING ROUTE 

Ward Councillors Fox and Sargeantson were asked for help with this issue during their recent visit to the Parish Council meeting.

It was noted that the walking route is an absolute disgrace and so unsafe. The Chairman is to write to ERYC with photographs of the paths children of the Parish are expected to use.
009
TO DISCUSS THE REVISION OF THE PARISH RISK ASSESSMENT

The Internal Auditor stated in his interim audit that the Parish Risk Assessment MUST be revised by the end of the 2019/20 Financial year and be available for the End of Year Audit.  
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The Clerk asked if a disk could be purchased from DMH Solutions to ensure an acceptable Risk Assessment is produced. 
         Resolved – a request by the Clerk to purchase a disk from DMH to produce an acceptable Risk Assessment was not approved and it was decided that the Chairman and Vice Chairman  would produce a revised Risk Assessment to be approved at the March Parish Council Meeting.
010
TO DISCUSS THE POSSIBILITY OF A LOCAL DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR GOWDALL


It was agreed that this would be to expensive for the Parish of Gowdall.
011
TO DISCUSS GRASS CUTTING FOR THE 2020 SEASON


ERYC are to be contacted and asked to revise their cutting programme for the following season with the addition of the whole of Field Lane to Pontefract Road to be cut every other cut.  It has been noted that ERYC do not cut their allocated areas if it is evident that residents are cutting the grass in front of their properties.  Snaith & Cowick Town Council are to be contacted regarding their responsibility of grass cutting. 
012
TO DISCUSS THE LIST OF ACTIONS REQUIRED FROM THE 2019 ANNUAL ASSEMBLY


A list of actions from the 2019 Annual Assembly were discussed.  The majority of the actions have taken place and those outstanding will be addressed before the 2020 Annual Assembly which is to take place on 12th March 2020.
013
TO REVIEW THE RENT FOR TENANCY OF PARISH FIELD – Councillor Shears left the room.

Resolved – that the rent for this field be increased to £70 per annum from June 2021 and to be reviewed every 3 years.  A Tenancy Agreement is to be produced and signed by both parties.  Notice of this increase will be sent to the present tenant.
014
TO DISCUSS THE REQUEST FROM A YOUNG MEMBER OF THE PARISH TO HELP WITH VOLUNTARY WORK WITHIN THE PARISH TO HELP TOWARDS THE FIRST STAGE OF THE DUKE OF EDINBURGH AWARD SCHEME


After receiving further information regarding this scheme and taking guidance from the 
Parish Council’s Insurers it was agreed that this work is worthwhile and the young man be
Parish Council’s Insurers it was agreed that this young man should be contacted, thanked most sincerely for thinking of his community and should be invited to carry out works on behalf of the Parish Council.  The Parish Council will be informed when this work is to take place.
A Risk Assessment should be kept on record and reflective garments should be worn at all times. A responsible adult will supervise the work.
015
PURCHASE OF SEAT FOR THE PARISH AND RECEIPT OF A GRANT FROM PINDER CLOSE CHARITY


TO ACKNOWLEDGE THE OFFER OF PINDER CLOSE CHARITY TO PURCHASE THE PARISH CHRISTMAS TREE

Pinder Close Charity have donated a sum of £500 towards the purchase and installation of a seat for the Parish.

It was also noted that Pinder Close Charity have agreed to purchase the Parish Christmas Tree for future years.


The seat is to be ordered, delivered to the Chairman.  The Chairman and Vice Chairman are to visit the proposed site and instruct a contractor to install the anchor points.
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A letter of thanks is to be sent to Pindar Close Charity for their grants together with a suggestion that details of this Charity should be placed on the website.

016
TO DISCUSS THE VILLAGE TASKFORCE WALKABOUT SATISFACTION SURVEY

After the 2019 Village Taskforce Walkabout and the lists of works required to be carried out members stated that they do not accept the standard of works carried out nor do they accept the fact that many of the works highlighted have not been completed.

ERYC are to be contacted and told of the displeasure of the Parish Council and are to be asked why certain procedures have not been addressed.
017
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM MEMBERS ATTENDING MEETINGS


No meetings have taken place or attended.
018
TO DISCUSS HANGING BASKETS FOR THE 2020 SEASON


Work is in progress.
019
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM WARD COUNCILLORS

Apologies have been received from both Ward Councillors.
Chairman will close the meeting whilst the next item on the Agenda takes place
020   PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
The hedge at the Cemetery in Snaith requires some attention.
Mrs. Holman stated that if the Duke of Edinburgh volunteer would like to weed and tidy round the Social Centre she would supervise this work.

It was noted that a road traffic accident had taken place close to 3 High Street perhaps  because of the lack of gritting. 

The Chairman re-opened the meeting





The tree
021  MATTERS TO BE PLACED ON MARCH 2020 AGENDA OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 
        TO SET THE DATE OF THE 2020 ANNUAL ASSEMBLY

The Annual Assembly will take place in the Social Centre on Thursday 12th March 2020 commencing at 6.00pm.
022   DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
  The next meeting of Gowdall Parish Council will take place on Thursday 5th March 2020 7pm in the Social Centre.

The Annual Assembly will take place on Thursday 12th March at 6.00pm.

A leaflet drop will take place to advertise the Annual Assembly.

EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC FOR THE DURATION OF THIS AGENDA DUE TO THE CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS TO BE DISCUSSED

A request had been made by the Clerk for assistance with clerical matters.

The Clerk left the building during this item.
Upon being asked to return the Clerk was told that after discussion the request was refused.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.40pm
Signed …………………………………………    Date  ……………………………………..


